
AWHONN Fetal Heart Monitoring Program  
 

Student Adherence to Virtual Offerings 
 

 
Dear Fetal Heart Monitoring Course Participant: 
 
Congratulations on your decision to take an AWHONN virtual course.  To maximize the benefit of the 
course you must observe the rules and responsibilities.  Therefore, please read the rules and 
responsibilities listed below carefully before attending the virtual offering.  In addition, any students that 
leave the course early, sleep through or not actively participate in the courses will not receive CNE/CME 
contact hours for the course. 
 
I agree that I will observe the following rules and responsibilities during a virtual course.  
 

• I will have the appropriate unused Student Material Pack and access to the current Fetal 
Monitoring Principles and Practice Textbook for use during the entire virtual course. The course 
materials can be obtained from your Instructor (if possible) or ordered from Kendall Hunt at 
1-800-228-0810.  

• I will use a computer with webcam/video camera and speakers, and I will log into the course prior 
to the start of the course.  

• To be fully attentive to the Instructor and course participants, I will not use any other electronic 
devices or web pages during the course presentation, including the use of my cellular phone, 
texting, web browsing, checking email, responding to emails, etc. 

• I will attend the virtual course in an environment that does not interfere with the video and audio 
presentation, e.g. not in the car, not picking up children at school, not on a shift at work, etc. 

• I will participate in all modules of the program and testing, if applicable. 

• I acknowledge that the Fetal Heart Monitoring Instructor may close my course access if I am not 
observing and following the rules and responsibilities. 

 
Sincerely, 
Program Administrator 
Fetal Heart Monitoring Program 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


